McKownville Improvement Association Minutes November 29, 1982

The Board of the McKownville Improvement Association met on November 29, 1982, at the home of Dorothy Ellinwood. Those present were Lindsay Childs (presiding), Joe Jenkins, Steve Witham, Dorothy Ellinwood, Marey Bailey, Don Reeb, Mel Behn, Jim Lane and Bill Butler.

The Association received letters from Kevin Moss, Town Supervisor, and Dennis Moore, Director of Parks and Recreation, asking if the Association would be interested in selling refreshments at the skating rink which is being planned on the McKownville Reservoir. The Town is going to put up outdoor lighting; the rink will be kept cleared; and the old filtration plant building will be used as a warming room. Refreshments could be sold from the building. After discussion M.Bailey moved that we tell the Town we are interested in selling cocoa and donuts on a limited basis (Saturday and Sunday afternoons), but we need more information and planning. Seconded by D. Ellinwood. Motion carried. B. Butler will contact K. Moss for more information on the facilities available in the building.

Because of the legal actions against Crossgates there is a bill for the printing and binding of 30 copies of the record on appeal, Article 78 suit against Commissioner Flacke. D. Reeb moved that \$220 be transferred from the General Fund to the Lawyers Fund for this expense. Seconded by J. Lane. Motion carried.

Motion by D. Reeb to authorize payment of up to \$700.00 for printing and binding from the Lawyers Fund. Seconded by J. Iane. Motion carried.

There was lengthy discussion of ways to raise money for the payment of lawyers and expenses incured from the Crossgates suits. There is a need of approximately \$3300. No decision or plans were finalized.

The next meeting will be January 3, 1983, at 8 PM at the home of Bill Butler, 62 Highland Drive.

Douthy Ellinwood Secretary